
 

Grand Junction, Colorado, January 31, 1920. 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction convened, pursuant 
to adjournment, at 9 o'clock a. m., in the City Hall, with 
Commissioner Garber, acting Mayor, in the chair. 
 
The following Commissioners, upon call of roll, responded as 
present: Garber, Whittaker, Blackstone, Holmburg. Absent: 
Commissioner Cherrington, 
 
City Attorney Tupper was present. 
 
The Council proceeded to consider the bids for the bonds of Sewer 
Districts Nos. 5 and 6. 

 
It being found that the bid of Sidle, Simons, Fels & Co. was the 
highest and best bid, it was moved by Commissioner Holmburg, 
seconded by Commissioner Whittaker, that the bid of Sidle, 
Simons, Fels & Co. for the bonds of Sewer District No. 5 and 
Intercepting Sewer District No. 6 be accepted, the said being as 
follows: For the bonds of Intercepting Sewer District No. 6, at 
the rate of $1,003.15 for each one thousand dollar bond, and at 
the rate of $983.30 for each one thousand dollar bond of the 
bonds of Sewer District No. 5; the purchaser to furnish the blank 
bonds free of charge and to pay accrued interest from date of 
issue to date of delivery; the City to have the right, at its 
option, to receive as part pay certificates of indebtedness 
drawing five per cent interest, payable on demand, from such 

purchaser for such part of the funds as may not be needed in 
construction work; and that the acting Mayor and City Clerk be 
authorized and instructed to enter into a contract with said firm 
of Sidle, Simons, Fels & Co. for the sale of said bonds. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Garber, yea; Whittaker, yea; Blackstone, yea; 
Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners present having voted yea, the motion was 
declared carried. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, the Council adjourned. 

/s/ Charles K. Holmburg 
 


